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UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP 
455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD 

NEWVILLE, PA  17241 
October 11, 2022 Meeting Minutes 

 
The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met on Tuesday October 11, 

2022, at the Township Building, located at 455 Whiskey Run Road, Newville, PA  17241.  
Heidi Clevenger called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 
 
Present: Heather Mitten, Heidi Clevenger, and Valerie Mowery 
 
Visitors: Harold Snyder, Dan Lehman, Larry Singer, Steve Wiser & Derrick Cassell 
 
Approval of Minutes:  Heather motioned to approve the September 13, 2022, Meeting 
Minutes; Heidi seconded; all were in favor. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Heidi motioned to approve the September 13, 2022, Treasurer’s 
Report, Heather seconded; all were in favor. 
 
Visitors: Dan Lehman gave his report from the Friendship Fire house.  He said that there 
were 5 calls in the township for the month of September.  The meat raffles have started and 
they are going well.  He also stated that the new rescue truck was being delayed again.  It is 
now set to be delivered in July 2023. 
 
Larry Singer gave his report from Hopewell- Newburg Fire department and he stated that 
there were 4 calls in Upper Mifflin Township for the month of September.  Larry also said 
that their meat raffles were taking place and the soup and hoagie sales were starting.  There 
was going to be an open house on October 15 that he wanted to bring attention to the board 
if they were interested in coming to the event. 
 
Steve Wiser & Derek Cassell were just visiting. 
 
Correspondence: Heidi looked through the correspondence and made mention to what 
was important.  
 
Gym:  Lauren was not present but wanted to know if there could be a discount given to a 
non-profit renting the gym.  Valerie talked to the Attorneys beforehand and they sent an 
email stating that if it was not in the rules and regulations that they should not do it and the 
Board agreed with them.   
 
Old Business: Nothing new to report. 
   
New Business:  Heidi made a motion & Heather seconded to split the Fire Relief 
Association allocation between Friendship and Hopewell fire Departments.  Friendship will 
receive $4792.77 & Hopewell will receive $4792.76 
 
Valerie made the Board aware of a Township awareness letter that will be sent to Penn DOT 
for a driveway entrance on Whiskey Run Road which is a State Road. 
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Solicitor’s Report:  Solicitors were not present at the meeting and there was nothing new to 
report. 
 
 
Road Master Report: Harold Snyder gave the road master report and stated that Gameland 
Road will be started on 10/12/2022 and should be completed 10/21/2022.  The Road will 
be closed while they are doing the project. 
 
Permit Report: There was 1 new Land Use application and 1 new Land Use Permit issued.  
There was 1 Septic application & 1 Septic permit issued. 
 
Bob Shively:  Bob gave his report and is going to send full the report to Valerie and she will 
insert it in minute book when she receives it. 
 
Approval of Bills:  Heather motioned to approve the bills for payment, Heidi seconded; all 
were in favor. 
 
Approval of Additional Monthly Expenditures for Payment: Heidi motioned to approve 
the additional monthly expenditures; Heather seconded; all were in favor. 
 
Personnel: Nothing new to report. 
 
Adjournment: Heidi motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:20 pm, Heather seconded; all 
were in favor. 
 
Secretary, 
 
 
Valerie Mowery 


